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MISSIONARY CORRESPONDENCE 

Hartland M. S,, 

Paulpietersburg, 

April 21, 1936. 
Dear Highway: 

Again a long time is passed since our letters 
have crossed the ocean. This has been a very 
busy ‘long time’. We can still report victory in 
our souls and the blessing of the Lord upon our 
work. I think it is sixteen or seventeen who 
have been baptized since last I wrote and a 
goodly number have given themselves to seek 
the Lord. The work is very encouraging. 
We are entering the winter now with its great 

opportunities, confident that the Lord is going 
to give us a revival. 
You will remember that a call came for mon- 

ey, forty pound (£40). Some one may be won- 
dering why is it MacDonald is always calling 
for money. This forty pounds was called for 
entirely for the spread of the gospel. Twenty- 
five pounds of this would have freed four Na- 
tive Evangelists from their six months’ compul- 
sory farm service and thus enable them to give 
their time to evangelistic work. Notice this 
money was not for their salary but to free them 
for the work of the Lord to which they would 
gladly have given their time could we have re- 
ceived the money to free them. The reply from 
the Board is there was no money when this re- 
quest reached them. The rest of the money as 
asked for was for urgent need in the extention 
of this great work. Could you have heard the 
testimony of one of our men who farewelled 
today you would have felt as we and our Native 
Workers felt . . . Surely there should be some 
way to provide the money so this man could 
stay with us and help push the battle this win- 
ter. Other even more capable and spiritual 

workers must go to work just now when need- 

-ed the most, for lack of funds. Surely there is 

some one, a friend of souls, you may not be a 
friend of our Denomination, but you are a 

friend of souls and you believe in the work that 

our Denomination is doing, and you have some 

money which you feel He would have you in- 

vest for Him in such a work (if such there be— 

and I believe that there are such) write to Broth- 

er I. 'I'. Sabine, our treasurer, and tell him that 

vou would like to free one or two of our young 
Evangelists at Thirty Dollars per year. I am 

sure that the Lord would bless and reward you 
with souls for doing so. I know that there are 

many dear friends both in our Denomination 

and out of it who would like to help in this way, 

but can not. We are deeply grateful for every 

bit that you are doing. We know that from the 

very first this work has been supported and 

maintained by continual sacrifice and faith. 

We recognize that the Board can do only 

what you enable them to do by your support. 

We want to thank all for their support, and par- 

ticularly for the gifts toward the passage fund, 

which leads us to believe that our so greatly 

needed reinforcements are soon to come. We 

rejoice also in the good reports from your evan- 

gelistic efforts in the Homeland, and pray that 

the Lord’s blessing may continually rest upon 
you in all your labours for Him. 

" Yours in His love, 

D. M. MacDONALD 

According to figures published in “Time”, 

Jewish “capitalists” have invested $100,000,000 

in Palestine during the last five years and the 

taxes they have paid have piled up $20,000,000 
surplus revenue for the Government of Pales- 

tine— Forward. - 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Beals, Maine. 

Dear Highway Readers: 
It 1s with thankfulness to our gracious Heav- 

enly Father that we as a Reformed Baptist 
Church report victory in our souls and a deep 
settled peace that keeps us steadfast in these 

serious times through which all God’s Saints are 
passing. Jesus is a never failing friend and 
Saviour and the one altogether lovely. He has 
been so real to us of late and never before have 
we been more conscious of the Master's smile 
and blessing in our work. There is a splendid 
spirit in our work here and we are greatly en- 
couraged. 

Prayer changes things. It is written my house 
shall be called a house of prayer. A church 
cannot live without prayer. It may get along 
for a time without a preacher but it will die 
without prayer. We have a Christ that can solve 

every problem, I don’t care what it is; praise 
His name, He has helped us when we couldn’ 
help ourselves and has brought us out of bon- 
dage into fellowship and sweet communion with 
God. He is my guide and my all in all. 
Your Sister in the work for souls, 

MRS, €. H*BEAL 

Florenceville, 

Car. Co., N.sB. 
Rev. H. S. Dow :— 

Please find enclosed $1.50, the renewal for 
the Highway. 

I am so glad I am serving a God that never 
slumbers nor sleeps; He has certainly cared for 
me and the purpose of my heart is to be true 
to His teachings. 

Yours truly, 
MRS. R. LUNN. 

Fredericton, N. B. 
Dear Bro. Dow :— 

Just a few lines to let you know that the Lord 

has been blessing us in the work at Fredericton. 

We had Bro. Tokley with us during the month 

of March. We enjoyed the fellowship of labor 

with him. He was used of God in blessing the 

church and bringing some into the blessing of 

full salvation, also we had a few good cases of 
conversion. 

We baptized eight on April 17 and received 
them into church fellowship the following Sun- 

We believe that there are a few more to 
follow. 

\We wish also to gratefully acknowledge a 

generous gift from the brothers and sisters of 
the church recently. May God bless them. 
We are looking forward to Beulah and pray- 

ing that God will give us a great camp. 

Yours in the work, 

FE. A. WATSON 

1 
aay. J 

Fredericton, N. B. 

Dear Highway Friends: — 

Some time ago I was about to make an appeal 

for funds for Home Missions, when our Presi- 
dent of the Foreign Missionary Society issued 
his stirring appeal. I felt it to be unwise at that 
particular time to make any further appeal, or 
to in any way interfere with the programme but 
rather to assist in any possible way. But I do 
feel that between now and alliance we should 
make a strong effort to raise funds for home- 
land needs. 

Has it ever occurred to you that we have in 
the homeland some valiant soldiers of the cross 
who are existing on meagre pittances of in some 
cases at least less than three hundred dollars for 

1% oc: 

a year? We should help them, not with a mere 
five dollars a month as the case has been but 
with a real substantial increase to what they re- 
ceive on these needy fields. To do this we must 
raise more funds than has been our custom. We 
can do it. We would have done it perhaps if we 
had given the matter more consideration as a 
people. 

Then, too, has it occurred to you that our 
tents should be busy. It is rather hard to say 
to a man with a family, here is a tent take it and 
go, without standing behind him in a practical 
way not only with our prayers but with our 
means, 
We need funds to do this. I am fully per- 

suaded that the folk who gave so liberally to- 
ward the pressing needs of the foreign field 
cause do fully as well in connection with these 
urgent needs in the homeland. 

Let us make the appeal in our churches, breth- 
ren, the future of our work depends upon it. 

Sincerely yours, : 

F. A. WATSON, 
President Home Mission Board 

Beals, Maine. 
Dear Brother Dow :— : 

Please find enclosed my renewal of “The 
King’s Highway”. It is a great blessing to me, 
and I enjoy reading it very much. 
My testimony is: Jesus is very precious to 

me. Sweeter as the years go by. I am glad I 
have learned to trust Him. I love to do His will. 
Thank God for the way of Holiness. 
: Yours in Christian Fellowship, 

MRS. ESTEN L. BEAL 

Beals, Maine. 
Dear Highway Readers: — ore 

I want to thank God for what he has done for 
me. I'm so glad he ever stooped so low as to 

pick me out of sin and saved me, praise His 

name. | 
In Jesus’ teachings as He told Nicodemus, 

except a man be born again he cannot see the 
Kingdom of God. 

I want to thank the Lord; I know what that 

means. Praise His Holy name. 

I intend to go through with Him. 

Your Brother in Christ, 

LLEWELLYN CROWLEY 

North Head, N. B. 

Dear Highway :— 

It seems strange to us to be here again in this 

Church, as this is the third time that I have 

served as pastor here. We came here first in 
1906 and again in 1923. 

The past 30 years has made many changes, 

and in fact the seven years which have passed 

since we left here have brought many changes. 

We miss some who have passed to their reward, 

and others’ who are prevented from attending 

the services through illness. 

The church being without a pastor for two 

months, the work became somewhat scattered. 

The enemy has tried hard to destroy the cause 

of Holiness in this place, but there are too many 

who have been true to God and Holiness, for 

him to do that. There is a good interest in the 

work and the different departments are being 

carried on with renewed zeal. 

We have moved into the parsonage which is 

just across the street from the church and find 

the people as kind and thoughtful as ever. On 

the evening of May 14th a number of the church 

and congregation came to the parsonage, and 

after spending the evening very pleasantly to- 

gether, left our pantry shelves well filled with 


